EFIM – Young Internists Meeting: Bucharest, Romania – March 2011

The Romanian Society of Internal Medicine hosted the Spring Meeting of EFIM in Bucharest from the 18th to the 20th of March 2011. The meeting was held in the heart of Bucharest in the grand Hilton hotel with excellent facilities and a very smooth meeting. This was another wonderful opportunity for members of the Federation to get together to discuss and develop the many strands of work that are currently underway. This was also the third opportunity for the Assembly of Young Internists to meet and was an extremely productive meeting.

The proceedings began on Friday with the EFIM Executive meeting. Roger Duckitt and Lenka Bosanska attended the meeting on behalf of the Young Internists. Friday afternoon was devoted to meetings of the EFIM Working Groups. Each of the Working Groups now includes Young Internists and they continue to contribute valuable energy and insight into these groups. The YI subcommittee helps to co-ordinate who sits on which working groups and feedback will be disseminated by Carla Araujo on activities within each group. The Working groups form one of the core activities of EFIM and are an essential component of the collaborative working that is a key benefit of the organisation.

The third meeting of the Assembly of Young Internists took place on Friday evening. It is notable that the meeting had to be moved to a larger room in order to accommodate the group. In total, 20 members representing 18 countries attended the meeting meaning that around 65% of all EFIM member countries now have a representative for their physicians in training. The Agenda as always was very full – consisting of reviews of work during the past 6 months, feedback on the ‘Attitudes to VTE’ project undertaken by Moshe Vardi, Roger Duckitt and Lorenzo Dagna, an excellent report from Monica Bivol from Norway on the structure and evolution of the Young Internists committee in Norway. Xavier Roux gave a report on the first EFIM Winter School in Saas Fee this year. 

This was also the last meeting with Roger Duckitt as the Chairman and so the Assembly voted for Lenka Bosanska to take over. Roger will stay on the sub-committee for a further year and will also help with development of the YI-website and the Exchange working group. There will soon be recruitment to the sub-committee and also election of a new Secretary.

As always there was an excellent social program! After three meetings of the Assembly, friendships are well developed and we all shared an excellent meal in a traditional Romanian restaurant with panpipe music and traditional Romanian meals. The Romanian Society treated us all to a visit to the Royal palace on the Saturday night with a performance by one of Romania’s top musicians followed by a visit to the Bucharest Old town for late-night dancing!

The meeting was a great success and we look forward to a productive period between now and the next meeting in Athens in October 2011.
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